

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 141 Circulation: 150 Date: Friday 18th March 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Finally the weather is looking like it might be a bit more 'Spring like'! As the weather gets warmer please continue to send your child to school with a water bottle each day.



Please have a look over the page at the fantastic performance of our Hockey teams yesterday at the tournament at Skegness Grammar School. We are now going to the regional finals

that will take place in Nottingham - how exciting!

Thank you for your donations towards our non uniform day for Comic Relief. We raised a very



impressive total of £143.15 which we will make sure finds its way to the charity.

Thank you for your continued support with school attendance we know how it is important that the children are attendance heroes (Here, Everyday, Ready, On time) - well done to Year 6 and Year 3 who this week have 100% attendance! A great effort!

Have a good weekend.

Graham Almond

Headlice

Head Lice are a common issue in most schools. We currently have some children in school with Head



Lice. We would like everyone over the holidays to check their child's hair for head lice and if found treat them. This way we can return after the holidays knowing we are 'lice free'. There are some handy tips that have been produced to help prevent the spread of Head Lice. Thank you for your help.

Diary Dates

Wednesday 23rd March

Multi Skills Year 5 at Skegness Grammar School*

Diary Dates

Tuesday 29th March

Year 3 Trip: Snipedales and Gibraltar Point

Friday 1st April

End of Term 4

Wednesday 20th April

Start of Term 5

*letter to go out

Year 6 SATs

This year the pupils in Year 6 will take their Standard Attainment Tests (SATs) on the dates below.

Monday 9th May	Grammar Test followed by: Spelling Test
Tuesday 10th May	Reading Test
Wednesday 11th May	Maths Paper 1 (Arithmetic) followed by Maths Paper 2 (Reasoning)
Thursday 12th May	Maths Paper 3 (Reasoning)

We do not want the pupils to become stressed or disenchanted with school during the build-up. As such we have explained that we do not mind how each pupil does so long as they try their hardest. The SATs are important as they are used to gauge future progress, especially in Year 11 (GCSE year). Doing well now is a firm foundation for the future.



Chapel Champions: 18th March



Achievement Award

Reception Zayd: working hard in phonics sessions Reggie: showing ambition in phonics and aiming to change groups

Year 1 Millie: great improvement in her handwriting. Hannah: excellent effort in Phonics determined to improve her spellings.

Year 2 Teddy: confidently being able to explain his Jacob: showing amazing ambition when challenging him-knowledge of how to stay safe online. self in maths.

Year 3 Connor: really getting to grips with his division work. Alex: impressive progress in reading and maths.

Year 4 Tina: initiative in RE as she has researched to find answers to her questions Casey: remaining ambitious when working on his letter formation.

Year 5 Francesca: her excellent poetry and settling well into Neveah: striving to create ambitious poetry. year 5.

Year 6 Grace: fantastic and detailed scientific Jake: leading the hockey team to success—encouraging diagrams when making a wind turbine his team-mates to keep on going!

Reception Trip

Last Friday the Reception children visited 'The Village' (Church Farm Museum) in Skegness on their first 'proper' school trip. I am pleased to report the children behaved excellently and really enjoyed their day.





Hockey Champions!

On Thursday afternoon our Year 5 and Year 6 Hockey

players took part in a Hockey tournament at Skegness Grammar School. They demonstrated all of our school values but in



particular 'resilience' (kept going when they conceded



a goal) and ambition (trying to be the best they could be). I am delighted to report that one of our two teams won

the whole tournament in a tense penalty shoot out! They now go on to the regional finals in Nottingham! Well done to all of the children that took part and thank you to Mr Shaw and Mr Patten for taking the children.

